
Dear Councilors, 
  
As reported at the last GNSO Council meeting, the Small Team has completed its review of the SubPro 
recommendations that the Board marked as “pending”.  A large thanks to the Small Team for drafting 
the attached document which is the Small Team's output per the assignment form.  The document 
captures the deliberations, assessments, and proposed paths forward for each of the relevant Board 
concerns.  The Small Team’s output is intended to be the basis of the GNSO Council's Extraordinary 
Meeting on 04 May where the hope is that the Council reaches agreement on the proposed paths 
forward.  Further, once the Council reaches agreement, it then needs to get aligned with the Board on 
the proposed paths forward.  It will be important to have reviewed this is advance of the GNSO Council's 
Extraordinary Meeting. 
  
Thank you again to the Small Team for its hard work. 
  
John 
 


